
Well done to our 
Carrum 
Swimming Team 
who competed in 
the District 
Swimming Sports 
and Division 
Swimming 
Sports. I was lucky 
enough to attend 
the District 
Swimming Sports at 
the Pines Forest Swimming Centre while Mrs Kennedy was able to attend 
the Division Sports at Oakleigh Recreation Centre. At both events the 
students tried their best against very strong competition. Well done to 
Archie and Ji who qualified for the Division events and did an outstanding 
effort competing in Freestyle and Butterfly races. We are all very proud of 
the students’ achievements.  

School Attendance is the single most important thing a child can do 
each day. Research shows that if a child misses school not only does it 
impact their academic achievement but it also affects how they interact with 
their peers and their feel of connectedness to school. Please read through 
the fact sheet below in relation to school attendance and reporting your 
child’s absences. 

Fact Sheet for parents/carers 

If your child is sick or absent, you are required to notify us as soon as 
possible on the day of absence using one of the following methods: 

1.     Online: log the absence directly using Compass.  
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2.     Telephone: the school office (9772 1117) and let the staff know your 
child’s name, class, date of absences and reason.  

3.     Email: the school (carrum.ps@education.vic.gov.au) and provide the 
staff with your child’s name, class, date of absences and reason. 

Notifying the school of your 
child’s absence either prior 
to, or on the day that they 
will be away, helps ensure 
the safety and wellbeing of 
children and will fulfil your 
legal responsibility. 

Why do I need to notify 
the school if my child is 
absent? 

Schools need to know when 
and why a child is absent 
and you need to know if 
your child isn’t at school.  

From the end of Term 2 2018, all Victorian government schools are required 
to contact parents/carers as soon as practicable on the same day (where 
possible) of an unexplained student absence. If your child is absent on a 
particular day and you have not contacted the school to explain why, the 
absence will be marked as unexplained. 

This system also promotes daily school attendance. Going to school every 
day is the single most important part of your child’s education, they learn 
new things every day – missing school puts them behind. 

What is your responsibility? 

You are legally required to ensure your child attends school every day or you 
must provide an explanation for their absence. You should let the school 
know in advance of any upcoming absences or let them know in the 
morning if your child won’t be at school. In order for schools to implement 
the same day notification requirement, it’s essential that you provide the 
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school with your most up-to-
date contact details. 

Generally one notification will 
be sent per family. Should 
there be circumstances that 
require both parents and 
carers to be notified, please 
contact the school to make the 
necessary arrangements.  

What is the school’s 
responsibility? 

The school must notify you of 
an unexplained absence in 
relation to your child as soon 
as practicable on the same day.  

Schools will let you know either by Compass, phone call or email. If you 
can’t be reached because the school does not have your correct contact 
details (i.e. changed phone number, email failure notification received etc.), 
the school will attempt to make contact with any emergency contact/s 
nominated on your child’s file held by the school. Where possible, this 
contact will be made on the same day of the unexplained absence. 

Where can I learn more about the process for managing student 
absences? 

Our Attendance Policy is located on our school website, which outlines the 
school’s processes and procedures for monitoring, recording and 
following-up of student absences.  

As I have shared in the newsletter this term, our staff continue to 
implement the Berry Street Education Model to support students with 
being ready to learn at school. To support students staff are providing 
Consistent Predictable Routines each day. As a parent I know that this is also 
important at home in preparing our children for school. Keeping the 
morning routine consistent helps our children transition from home to 
school and be ready to learn when they get here. We all know that from 
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time to time that 
getting our 
children ready for 
school can be a 
little chaotic. A 
lovely term that 
was used during 
our Berry Street 
Training was, “we 
want to bring the 
children into our 
calm and not get 
brought into the 
chaos.” We know 
that when there is a lot going on emotions can run high, so please stay calm 
reach out for support from us as required and we will do our best to support 
your child in transitioning to school and being ready to learn each day. 
Throughout the year we will be providing information through the 
newsletter and parent information session to support you with 
understanding the ideology of the Berry Street Education Model. Please 
keep an eye out for this information or speak to your child’s classroom 
teacher if you would like to understand it further. 

Looking ahead, tomorrow we have a jam-packed assembly! We will have a 
short performance from our dance club, presentation of our Leadership 
Team badges and the launch of the Wetlands Matter website by a Year 
5/6 project team. We hope you are able to join us for the fun and 
presentations. 

I hope everyone has a great weekend. 

Best regards, 
Clem Langford  
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Click For 
Calendar Dates
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Beach Bar @ Carrum
LUNCH ORDERS

Close 6pm Tuesday for Thursday delivery

JUMBO CHEESE TOASTIE

EGG & BACON ROLL
Egg, bacon & cheese in a bun with tomato sauce

HOT DOG
with tomato sauce

CHICKEN NUGGETS
8 nuggets with tomato sauce

SALAD WRAP
Lettuce, tomato, carrot, cucumber with mayo

SAUSAGE ROLL
Home made with tomato sauce

$8.

$8.

$8.

$8.

$8.

$8.

https://beachbarcarrum.com/carrumprimary/

Password is:  Carrumprimary

White bread with tasty cheese
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